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A clock with a dial having time-indicating indicia illu 
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minated by rays of light as shafts of light from a cen 
tral electric bulb mounted coaxial with the dial on the 
face of the dial. A re?ector having inner surfaces that 
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CLOCK WITH DIAL ILLUMINATION 

BACKGROUND OF THE INVENTION 

This invention relates generally to clocks and more 
particularly to illumination devices therefor. 
The illumination of the dials of clocks has been ac 

complished in many different ways. A particular con 
struction is that of having an electric bulb mounted at 
the center of the dial. However, leading out the electri~ 
cal leads from the bulb to an electrical source has re 
quired a particularly complex construction. In order to 
avoid this problem clocks have had the dial illuminated 
by provision of an electric bulb on the backside of the 
dial which itself is semitransparent. This type of con 
struction has had an illumination de?ciency in that the 
clock mechanism casts shadows on the dial plate. 
Other clock illumination constructions are known 

wherein a plurality of electric bulbs are arranged 
around the dial plate. This type of construction has the 
de?ciency that the dial is illuminated nonuniformly. 
Even if many electric bulbs are used the same problem 
is encountered. Ifa circular ?orescent lamp is installed 
around the dial the size of the clock is generally en 
larged considerably. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

It is a principal object of the present invention to pro 
vide a clock illumination structure providing uniform 
illumination on the face of the clock dial. 
Another object is to provide illumination of a clock 

dial with provisions for using electrical connections 
thereto without impeding by the clock movement. 

Still another object of the present invention is to pro 
vide a clock illumination device in which the clock is 
illuminated aesthetically. 
A feature of the invention is the provision of a dial 

with time indicia thereon in which a cylindrical tubular 
member is mounted coaxially with the dial for leading 
out electrical leads from a clock which according to the 
invention comprises a case in which a dial is mounted 
internally thereof. A tubular element coaxial with the 
dial extends axially toward the backside of the dial and 
has provision on a front side of the dial for mounting 
an electric bulb socket for receiving a bulb. The tubular 
element holds the electrical lead connections to the 
electrical bulb socket and these extend outwardly be 
hind the dial or backside thereof for easy electrical 
connection to a power source internally of the case or 
externally thereof as the case may be. The bulb coacts 
with a re?ector that is constructed essentially conical 
or hemispherical enclosing the bulb with openings or 
notches on the periphery of a base thereon for directing 
rays of light to corresponding time indicia. 
The time-indicating hand shafts are mounted coaxi 

ally with the above-mentioned tubular element and 
nested thereon so that the illumination device con 
struction and the hands for the indicating time are com 
pactly and easily mounted. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

Other objects and advantages of the clock and illumi 
nation device thereof appear from the following de 
scription of an example of the invention, and the novel 
features will be particularly pointed out in the ap 
pended claims. 
FIG. 1 is a side elevation section view of a clock and 

illumination device according to the invention; 
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2 
FIG. 2 is a side elevation section view of a second em 

bodiment of a clock embodying an illumination device 
according to the invention; 
FIG. 3 is a section view taken along section line 3—3 

of FIG. 2. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED 
EMBODIMENTS 

As illustrated in the drawings a clock embodying an 
illumination device constructed according to the inven 
tion comprises a case 1 internally of which is mounted 
a dial or dial plate having a face with time-indicating 
indicia thereon disposed angularly spaced. The face of 
the dial is viewable through a transparent plate 3 made 
of glass or some suitable material. The backside of the 
dial is provided with angularly spaced projections 4 
which are internally threaded for mounting a base plate 
5 with screws 6. 
The dial and backplate are provided with a central 

aperture in which is mounted a tubular element 7 ex 
tending axially forwardly of the dial and toward the 
backside thereof terminating at the base plate. A 
socket 8 for an electric bulb 9 is mounted coaxially 
with a tubular element and is secured therein. Electri 
cal leads 10 for energizing the bulb are connected to 
the socket and extend axially through the tubular ele 
ment 7. These leads extend outwardly from the case for 
electrical connection to an outside power source or 

may be mounted within the clock for energizing from 
an internal battery, not shown. 
A transparent bulb holder 11 is mounted around the 

bulb and a re?ector 12 which is substantially conical or 
frustro-conical in cross section is ?tted over the bulb 
holder and removably mounted thereon. The re?ector 
has inner re?ective surfaces which re?ect the light 
from the bulb 9 back toward the clock glass and the 
dial 2. The re?ector may be made of any suitable re 
?ector material metal, for example or some suitable 
plastic. It is provided with peripheral openings or 
notches 13 on a base thereof which is open toward the 
dial. The openings 13 are aligned in registry with the 
time indicia so that light rays emitted therethrough im 
pinge on the time indicia on the dial face. This provides 
an artistic and well lighted face of the dial in which 
opening illuminates a corresponding time indicium. 
A minute-hand tubular shaft 15 is rotatably mounted 

on the cylindrical open ended shaft 7. A tubular hour 
hand shaft 16 is rotatably mounted on the minute-hand 
tubular shaft 15. A minute-hand 17 is ?xed on the for 
ward end of the minute-hand shaft 15 and an hour 
hand 18 is ?xed on the hour-hand shaft 16 for indicat 
ing the minutes and hours in cooperation with the indi 
cia on the face of the dial 2. The hands are driven from 
a clock mechanism, not shown, such as a synchronous 
motor geared to a gear 19 ?xed on the minute-hand tu 
bular shaft 15 to rotate the minute-hand 17 with a defi 
nite speed and at the same time the rotation of the mi 
nute-hand shaft 15 is transferred to the hour-hand tu 
bular shaft 16 through a small gear 20 on the minute 
hand tubular shaft 15 meshing with a large gear 22 sup 
ported on a shaft 21 on the back plate. The large gear 
22 has ?xed thereto a small gear 23 which meshes with 
another large gear 24 ?xed to the hour-hand shaft 16 
whereby the hour-hand 18 likewise rotates at a de?nite 
speed. 
A second embodiment of a clock embodying an il 

lumination device according to the invention is illus 
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trated in FIG. 2. This embodiment the parts corre 
sponding to the parts of the embodiment in FIG. 1 have 
the same reference numerals which are primed. The 
clock comprises a case 1" in which is ?tted a dial 2/ 
having a face with the time-indicating indicia thereon 
viewable through a transparent plate 3’ made of glass 
or acryl resin. for example, or any suitable synthetic 
material. The dial is provided with tubular projections 
4'. on a backside thereof. which are internally threaded 
and on which are mounted a back plate 5' with screws 
6’. An open ended tubular element 7' is mounted coax 
ially with the dial plate and the back plate. It extends 
forwardly of the dial 2’. 
A bulb holder 8’ is formed integrally with the glass 3’ 

and supports an electric bulb 9' having leads 10' ex 
tending through the tubular element 7' in the manner 
described of the first embodiment. In this embodiment 
a re?ector I2’ is formed as a dome or hemispherical el 
ement and re?ects the light from the light bulb back to 
ward the glass 3’ and dial 2’. It is provided with the 
twelve protusions 11’ arranged on the face thereof 
equally spaced with spaces 13' therebetween. Notches 
14' around the periphery of the re?ector or shade 12’ 
are provided and these correspond to the spaces 13' 
and direct light rays from the bulb radially from the 
spaces 13’ illuminating the indicia on the dial 2’ aes 
thetically. ‘ 

The re?ector or shade 12’ may be made transparent 
or semitransparent with applied coloring and emboss 
ing so that the illumination effect is enhanced. 
The clock movement parts l5’—24' are constructed 

in this embodiment similarly to that of the ?rst embodi~ 
ment described. Thus the drive gears and hands driven 
thereby are the same or similar to those before de 

scribed. 
As can be seen the single light source positioned at 

the center of the dial can illuminate the dial completely 
and the clock can be miniaturized. Moreover. since the 
light source is located at the center of the dial and the 
tubular elements are provided for leading out the leads 
to the light source the light source is independent of the 
watch works. Furthermore the exchange of light bulbs 
is quite easy and it is possible to highlight the illumina 
tion effect presenting an extremely practical and aes 
thetic effect. 
What I claim and desire to secure by Letters Patent: 
1. A clock comprising, a case. a dial internally 

thereof having time indicia on a face thereof, a tubular 
element coaxial with the dial and extending axially 
rearwardly of the backside of the dial, an electric bulb 
socket mounted coaxial with said tubular element for 
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4 
wardly of the face of the dial for receiving an electric 
bulb therein. electrical lead connections to said socket 
extending through said tubular element to said socket 
and out of a rear end of said tubular element. a re?ec 
tor spaced from said socket and having inner surfaces 
for re?ecting light from said bulb rearwardly of the re 
?ector onto said face of the dial and over said time indi 
cia. means mounting said re?ector. said re?ector com 
prising angularly spaced peripheral notches on the base 
thereof for passing rays of light in registry with a corre 
sponding time indicium. 

2. A clock comprising, a case. a dial internally 
thereof having time indicia on a face thereof, a tubular 
element coaxial with the dial and extending axially 
rearwardly of the backside of the dial. an electric bulb 
socket mounted coaxial with said tubular element for 
wardly of the face of the dial for receiving an electric 
bulb therein, electrical lead connections to said socket 
extending through said tubular element to said socket 
and out of a rear end of said tubular element. a re?ec 
tor spaced from said socket and having inner surfaces 
for re?ecting light from said bulb rearwardly of the re 
?ector onto said face of the dial and over said time indi 
cia. means mounting said re?ector. said re?ector being 
substantially hemispherical in configuration and having 
a base open toward the face of the dial, and said re?ec 
tor comprising angularly spaced peripheral openings on 
the base thereof for passing rays of light in registry with 
a corresponding time indicium. 

3. A clock comprising, a case. a dial internally 
thereof having time indicia on a face thereof, a tubular 
element coaxial with the dial and extending axially 
rearwardly of the backside of the dial. an electric bulb 
socket mounted coaxial with said tubular element for— 
wardly of the face of the dial for receiving an electric 
bulb therein. electrical lead connections to said socket 
extending through said tubular element to said socket 
and out of a rear end of said tubular element, a re?ec-i 
tor spaced from said socket and having inner surfaces 
for re?ecting light from said bulb rearwardly of the re 
?ector onto said face of the dial and over said time indi 
cia, means mounting said re?ector, said means mount 
ing said re?ector comprising a transparent plate be 
tween the re?ector and the dial enclosing said dial in 
said case and disposed for viewing said time indicia 
therethrough. 

4. A clock according to claim 3, in which said trans 
parent plate comprises projections thereon arranged 
coaxial with said socket spaced from each other and re 
movably mounting said re?ector. 
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